PARISH OF OUR LADY AND ALL SAINTS, 13 NEW ROAD, STOURBRIDGE DY8 1PQ

Website www.olas.org.uk Webcam www.mcnmedia.tv/camera/our-lady-all-saints

Email olas.stourbridge@rcaob.org.uk Telephone 01384 395308

Archdiocese of Birmingham Registered Charity Number 234216

PARISH PRIEST Fr Philip Griffin PARISH DEACON Rev Mr Tom Tranter PARISH SECRETARY Mrs Sarah Price

SAFEGUARDING OFFICERS – Mrs Jill Harris and Mrs Kathryn Sargent

32nd Sunday in Ordinary Time -7th/8th November 2020 - Year A

DATE	TIME	INTENTION	FEAST
Sat 7th	5-00PM	Judith Cray	32 nd Sunday in Ordinary Time
Sun 8th	8-30AM	Liam Legge	
	10-30AM	People of the Parish	
Mon 9 th	No Mass		Dedication of the Lateran Basilica
Tues 10 th	10-00AM	Barry and Orchard Families deceased.	Pope St Leo the Great
Wed 11 th	10-00AM	Intentions of Patricia Jones and Chris	St Martin of Tours
		Hillman	
Thurs 12 th	10-00AM	Rene Bastable	St Josaphat
Fri 13 th	10-00AM	Jack Callaghan	
Sat 14 th	10-00AM	Arthur, Francis, Dennis and Kevin Barker	33 rd Sunday in Ordinary Time
Sun 15 th	10-00AM	People of the Parish	

ALL MASSES ARE CELEBRATED VIA THE WEBCAM ONLY

GIFT AID £475.80 NON-GIFT AID £383.10 STANDING ORDERS 31 Oct - 6 Nov £1262.50

IMPORTANT NOTICE

A person who attended the 5 o'clock Mass on Saturday the 31st October has since tested positive for coronavirus. If you attended that Mass, you should: -

- i. Avoid contact with people at high increased risk of severe illness from coronavirus, such as people with pre-existing medical conditions
- ii. Take extra care in practising social distancing and good hygiene
- iii. Watch out for symptoms and contact NHS Test and Trace and follow their advice if you develop symptoms of coronavirus.

Those who attended that Mass <u>may be</u> contacted by NHS Test and Trace. The parish will assist NHS Test and Trace with requests for contact details of those who attended that Mass.

REMEBRANCE SUNDAY – Today is Remembrance Sunday, when we pray for those who gave their lives for peace and freedom in the two World Wars and other conflicts in recent history.

Remembering is a familiar part of our Christian lives. Every Mass is a remembering of Our Lord's passion and death, the sacrifice to save us. Many of us will know of members of our family, parish and local community, who lost their lives to fight for our right to freedom and justice – we will remember them.

Although this Remembrance Sunday we are unable to gather for prayer and reflection, let us turn to the Lord one by one with our thoughts and intentions

- for all Holy Soul, and for those who died in warfare
- for our Armed forces today, and those who direct them
- for those who support veterans and their families, especially the British Legion.
- for all who work for peace in our world today.

CHURCH OPENING FOR PRIVATE PRAYER – Fr Philip would like to open Church for Private Prayer. We are currently looking into how many stewards are available to enable us to operate and at what times. Further details will be provided as soon as possible.

MONTH OF THE HOLY SOULS – Please post any envelopes for your November lists of the dead through the presbytery door. They will be placed in the box by the Altar. All those named are prayed for at every Mass in November. For a Mass in November for a particular person who has died, or deceased family members, please use the Mass intention envelopes, and return them to the presbytery – do not put them in the Holy Souls Box.

PARISH PRAYER MEETING – The Ignatian prayer meeting has re-started using Zoom. We meet at 7 p.m. on the first and third Wednesday of the month and the meeting usually lasts about 1 hr. All are welcome. If you would like to join us please contact Sue McDermott, 07450 656 757 – suemcderm@aol.com or Alice Grennan, 07845 706362 - alice.grennan@googlemail.com. If you have never used Zoom, please do not be put off, we will do our best to help you get started.

FUNDRAISING – As Church is now closed to Public Worship until the 2nd December 2020, unfortunately, we are unable to hold our Christmas Raffle.

PARISH DONATIONS – Any donations to the Parish will be allocated to fundraising for the refurbishment of our parish centre toilets. Thank you for your support.

CHURCH KEYS – Thank you to all those who have very kindly returned their Church Keys.

REPLENISH FOODBANK IS STILL OPEN THROUGHOUT THIS SECOND LOCKDOOWN. We are open on Tuesdays, 12:30pm – 3:00pm and Fridays, 10:00am – 12:30pm and donations can be received at the back door of the building.

Shortages this week – TINNED MEAT, e.g. corned beef, ham, READY MEALS (unrefrigerated or tinned), TINNED POTATOES, RICE PUDDING / CUSTARD, TINNED VEGETABLES, LONG LIFE FRUIT JUICE (1L cartons), BREAKFAST CEREALS, MARMALADE/JAM, BOTTLES OF SQUASH / CORDIAL, DEODORANTS, SHAMPOO, FLANNEL,SPONGES. Our thoughts will soon turn to Advent and Christmas please note the cut off for donation of Advent Calendars is 13th November and Christmas Food including Selection Boxes is the 4th December.